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_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Re:  672 and 684 Henderson Drive 

To:  Members of Council 

From:  Mayor Tom Mrakas 

Date:  February 21, 2023 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Whereas Weston Consulting has made requests to the Town of Aurora, The Regional 

Municipality of York, and the Province (Ministry of Municipal Affairs & Housing) to 

permit residential development at 672 and 684 Henderson Drive as of right; and 

Whereas the effect of such request would result in circumventing the Town’s existing 

approval process and forgoing an assessment of potential environmental impacts of 

proposed development on the subject lands; and 

1. Now Therefore Be it Hereby Resolved That the Town of Aurora request the Province 

continue to support the Town’s position as well as the OLT ruling for 672 and 684 

Henderson Dr and NOT permit residential development as of right on these lands; 

and 

2. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this Motion be sent to the Honourable Doug 

Ford, Premier of Ontario and the Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal 

Affairs and Housing.   

 

 


